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Jesus’s life in Palestine was drastically different from our life in 
America. However, as Christians we’re expected to emulate his beliefs 
and actions. Trying to discover and salvage the true character and 
message of Jesus from the Gospels is a real challenge. Nevertheless, 
we can study the Gospels and extrapolate the truth from these stories.

It’s difficult to know the mind and follow the example of a person 
who lived so long ago, but the Gospels do include some frequently 
overlooked vignettes that teach us about Jesus’s personal character, 
values, and methods of ministry. They can help us determine what 
Jesus would say and do about current issues.

Jesus was an extremely practical individual. For instance, when 
John the Baptist questioned Jesus about his identity and position 
of authority, he didn’t quote scriptural prophecy. He didn’t present 
complicated theological arguments. He didn’t even react with an 
emotional defense. Instead, he simply instructed him to examine the 
evidence (see Matt 11:2–5). Over and over, he used logic to make his 
point or win his argument.

This is a simple method all of us can still use today. If a tradi-
tional religious practice or doctrine leads to confusion or harmful 
consequences, then it should be discarded. Considering these and 
other seemingly insignificant incidents allows us glimpses into Jesus’s 
attitudes, thinking patterns, and techniques of operation. This will 
enable us to discover a common-sense gospel that we can accept and 
apply in our modern world.




